
Catholic United Parish Volunteer Team Meeting 
Sunday, February 19, 2023 – 10am in the church basement 

 
Members present: Dave & Annette Stang, Ralph & Judi Schreiner, Rick & JJ Utecht, Lee & Kelly Bautch, Doug 
Caskey, Judy Schutz, Brenda Kraemer, Mike Lutgen 
 
Dave opened the meeting with a prayer. 
 
Finance Report: 

Balance as of 1/31/23 is $2,266.54 
Received $125 check for December Ministree  
Received $125 check for January Ministree  
Paid Betty $381.24 for the RE Supper 

Kelly Bautch approved the audit for 2022.  We are silver status. 
 
Old Business: 
Nicktoberfest: The $5,600 check for the 2022 event was given to the church.  Dave will present Kelly (Faith 
Formation Coordinator) with the "large” check and get pictures taken that can be posted on our website. 
The following committees updated the group with information for this year’s festival which will be held on 
September, 30th. 

• Food – St. Nicholas Baseball team is going to provide the food.  They will have a few options one of 
them being $10. 

• Music – Kelly booked the same band as we’ve had in the past. 
• Beer – Mike talked to Brinky’s and the trailer is reserved.  They will order the German beer 

sometime in May/June. 
 

RE Supper: 
Planned for 74 adults and 23 kids.  We have no way of knowing how many showed up.  
We ordered 22 (14”) single topping pizzas: 6 cheese, 7 pepperoni, 9 sausage from Marnanteli’s 
100 large Rice Krispie Barsm(Sam’s Club) 
Koolaid and paper products were provided by RE 
Notes for next time: We had just enough.  We could order 2 less cheese and add that to the pepperoni, Didn’t 
have to turn people away but we did have to limit them to 2 pieces.  Could’ve had 3 more pizzas for the 
kitchen help plus a few extras.  Brenda said that when people arrived and found out it was Marnanteli’s pizza 
they decided to eat even though they didn’t rsvp. 
Dave reported that there were 38 people who attended the seminar during RE classes.  He was pleased with 
the turn out.   
 
Spring Activity: 
Brenda said that she forgot about planning this.  Instead of a spring painting event, we decided to have a 500 
tournament after the Parish dinner that will be held on Sunday, March 26th.  Brenda will chair this event.  Dave 
will donate the cards for the tournament. Dave motioned to allow $35 to be spent on prizes.  Doug 2nd. 
 
 
 



Food Shelf: 
After mass on Dec 4th  we collected $650 for the food shelf.  We donated $250 to that amount.  Our PVT then 
wrote a check out to the food shelf for $900! 
Kelly was looking into having a food shelf battle with Kimball for the month of March, but did not receive a 
good response.  We decided to advertise that for the month of March, we will collect money at every mass.  
We will have signs posted, announce it at mass and put something in the bulletin. Kelly will get the 
information to Karen so she can create a flyer. Brenda will have envelopes in every pew for the donations.  
Doug motioned to donate $250 to whatever the parish raises and JJ 2nd.  
 
Other items: 

• Mike will work on getting the meeting minutes uploaded to the church website. 
• Just a reminder that we get all the information to Karen in regard to any events.  Karen will then 

get the flyer made and distributed to the proper people.  Flyers do need to be made prior to the 
events so that Mary can upload them for credit. 

 
New Business: 
Dave challenged each Nicktoberfest committee to reach out to try to get someone new to help with the 
event! 
 
Next Meeting – April 16th after mass in the church basement. 
 
Kelly made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Doug 2nd. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Annette Stang 


